
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Relieving Principal’s Update 
We have had a very busy and productive few 
weeks here at Toongabbie East. On Wednesday 
5th September our Executive Director – Mrs 
Brennan and Director, Educational Leadership – 
Mrs French visited the school.  
 
They met with Mr Roberts, Mr Shuster and I, then 
visited the students on the playground. They 
were appreciative of our team’s hard work and 
the increased positivity in our school community. 
I am very thankful for their ongoing support to 
our school and community.   
 
Thank you to Mrs Giorelando for her organisation 
and efforts in leading our Book Week 
Celebrations. I think it was a great promotion of 
the enjoyment that can be had from reading a 
good book. It was also great to see our staff 
getting in on the fun. 
 

 
 

Thank you to all the parents and carers who 
attended.  

 

 
 

 
 
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) Update 
We are currently working on our class level 
behaviour level system and will be sharing this at 
Wednesday’s Parent Café from 1:40pm. Please 
come along if your available.  

 
 
 
 

Our PBL School Rules 

Be Safe 

Be Respectful 

Be A Learner 

  
Term 4 Week 4                             Harris Road, Constitution Hill 2145 
4th November 2016  Phone: 9631 3996    Fax: 9896 3191 
 Email:  toongabest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

               

Term 3 Week 8  Harris Road, Constitution Hill 2145 
14h September, 2018  Phone: 9631 3996    Fax: 9896 3191 
 Email:  toongabest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Principal(R): Mr  Jason Clarke       School website:  www.toongabest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

Important Dates 

Term 3 
11th September – NRL Sports Clinic 
25th September – NRL Sports Clinic 
26th September – Basketball/Netball Sports Day 
28th   September – Last day of Term 3  
*Gymnastics 1:30-3:00pm (every Monday K-6) 
*Breakfast Club Open every Tuesday-Friday 
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PBL Lesson Topics for Weeks 6 to 10 
Week 8 Expectations Matrix – Playground 

Areas 
 

Week 9 Expectation Matrix – Toilet Area 
Week 10 Revision – Being a Safe, Respectful, 

Learner 
 
School Uniforms 
It is important that students are in full school 
uniform each day. I believe that it helps build 
pride, equality and ensures students are ready to 
focus on learning. We will send more information 
out soon regarding uniform expectations, but if 
you have any questions please see our friendly 
office staff.  
 
Mr Jason Clarke  
 
Zone Athletics Carnival 
Last week 27 students travelled to Blacktown 
International Sports Park to represent our school 
at the Zone Athletics Carnival. At this event our 
students competed against students from 21 
other schools in events such as shot put, discus, 
long jump, high jump, 100m, 200m, 800m and 
relays. We were extremely proud of the manner 
in which our students conducted themselves on 
the day. They all gave 100% in every event, but 
also demonstrated great sportsmanship and 
respect throughout the day. Special 
congratulations to Tyrell M who won the Senior 
Boys Discus. He will now represent our Zone at 
the Area Athletics Carnival on Wednesday 19 
September. Thanks also to Mrs Miranda and Mrs 
McKnight for officiating and managing our team 
at the carnival. 
Mr Roberts 
 
NRL Clinic 
On Wednesday the Parramatta Eels Development 
Officer visited the school and ran an NRL clinic for 
Years 3-6 students. The children participated 
enthusiastically in all activities, enjoying the 
opportunity to develop their skills. As a result of 
this clinic many of our students have expressed 
strong willingness to participate in an NRL Gala 
Day at Binalong Park on Monday 24 September. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Thank You Message from P&C 
We would like to thank the Green Farm Meat for 
donating the sausages on our Father’s Day 
Breakfast Morning. 
 

 
 

 
Book Fair 
We would like to thank Mrs Giorelando for 
organising the Book Fair and to our parents and 
community for supporting the Book Fair this year 
at our school. We have sold $955 worth of books. 
We now have $150 vouchers to purchase new 
books for our school library. 
 
Thank You! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


